## Regular Monthly Meeting August 9, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, August 09, 2012 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips presented the police report.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Riley to approve the Michel & Elaine Monsour subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department and satisfaction of all DEP requirements. Motion carried.

Mr. Herman announced the trash and recycling statistics for the previous month. Trash up .98 tons, recycling up 11.92 tons to 55.30 tons.

Public Comment: Mrs. Dee Hosler Gardner Stop Road, asked Superintendent Phillips if he caught the person or persons whom damaged the guide rail. Superintendent Phillips stated that in fact the person was caught.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the township will be billing for tree removal on Savannah Gardner Road. It will be looked into if the trees are not on the township right-of-way and invoice will be sent. Mr. Allen also questioned the raisers on Old Pittsburgh Road. Mr.

Albertini stated that the riser was replaced and additional work around the manholes is needed at that time the center will be tarred.

Mr. Art Hairhoger, Old Princeton Road, asked if any progress has been made on the eroding bank along his property. Mr. Allen also questioned why the township was paying for New Castle Transit Authority. Mr. Herman stated that the Lawrence Village Plaza merchants would be reimbursing the township. The township was only a pass through due to federal and state grant requirements.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that lines need to be painted on Old Pittsburgh Road.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.